Cabinet Meeting Report 10/21/23

Opportunities for Youth

For this year's "Opportunities for Youth", PDG Rick and I put together an informative letter and sample packet and had it e-mailed to every club president in District 2S2. We told them about all of the opportunities Texas Lions offer our high school youth. We explained what it takes for a club to hold its own contest. The winners from your club contest can move up to a District Level Contest, and ultimately, a State Level Contest.

Our District Level Contest will be held in the morning at our Mid-Winter Conference in Houston on January 27, 2024. The winners of the three different contests will present their winning speeches during the luncheon portion of the conference. At this time, we have made a list of possible judges, and are now beginning to contact them to see if we can secure them for the contest. Another letter has also been drafted and sent to all club presidents, asking which clubs are participating and planning to send contestants. We need to get an idea of how many students to expect for the contest.

Respectfully submitted,
PDG Rick Reynolds
Lion Marla Reynolds